From: "Lucero, Eric R - OPA" <Lucero.Eric. R@DOL.gov>

To: "themtnvoice@aol.com" <themtnvoice@aol.com>

CC: "Ruthman, Erika B - OPA" <Ruthman.Erika.B@dol.gov>, "Lucero, Eric R - OPA"
<Lucero.Eric. R@DOL.gov>

Subject: Big Canoe incident/OSHA investigation

Date: Wed, 26 Jan 2022 19:21:42 +0000

David,
Good afternoon.

The fatality in Big Canoe, which occurred on January 12, 2022, was not reported to OSHA until
January 18, 2022, by local authorities. Upon that notification, OSHA immediately initiated an
investigation into this tragic event. The investigation is ongoing, therefore we are unable to provide
additional details at this time.

Under the OSH Act, all employers are required to notify OSHA when an employee is killed on the job
or suffers a work-related hospitalization, amputation, or loss of an eye. A fatality must be reported
within 8 hours. An in-patient hospitalization, amputation, or eye loss which must be reported within 24
hours.

The inspection number is 1573292.

Thank you.

Vi,

Eric Lucero

U.S. Department of Labor
Office of Public Affairs
(678) 237-0630
Lucero.eric.r@dol.gov



